

P O Box 647, Nelson

Ph (03) 546 1537 Fax (03) 546 1542

Public Health Service Nelson / Wairau

P O Box 46, Blenheim

Ph (03) 520 9914 Fax (03) 578 9517

9 March 2021

Callum Innes
Project Manager: Transport
C/- Nelson City Council

Dear Callum,

Endorsement of Hampden Street Safety Improvements

This is a letter of support from the Public Health Services of Nelson Marlborough Health on the change of designation for the Waimea Road and Hampden Street (west) intersection to become a footpath and cycleway (shared path) under the Local Government Act 1974, section 319(1)(f). It will result in the intersection being closed to vehicle traffic which will improve the safety for cyclists and pedestrians.

NMH has received assurance from Council engineers that the dimensions of the shared path would meet Waka Kotahi's Pedestrian Guidelines for 2.5 metres. It is understood that there will be sufficient space for children to use scooters and bikes to and fro school.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback.

Kind regards

Peter Burton

Strategic Advisor

Nelson Marlborough Public Health Service.

Poter burton